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(Juest speaker, Jan van Oosten, from the
state of Washington, kept his audience
wide awake with a fast moving lecture,
Lacey A ct or, See You In Jail.

Space will not allow me to relate to
you all of the details of our meeting, but
I will try to give you some of the high­
lights.

ATTORNEY REPORT

The first report given was by our
attorney, Mr. F. Morin, Jr., regarding the
Newcastle crisis and our Federal law suit.
In short, he stated a few details regard­
ing the court hearings that had trans­
pired. He said at this point he felt the
Federal Government would be appeal­
ing Judge Byrne's refusal to dismiss
them as a defendant. This would open
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The American Federation of Avicul­
ture has certainly made great progress
during its 1976-77 fiscal year. Evidence
of this fact was the success of our 3rd
Annual Convention held in Scottsdale,
Arizona, in September.

The committee reports given at the
Annual Board Meeting on the accom­
plishments in each subject only enhanced
the fact of this success. As Presdient of
A.F .A., I feel that much of this informa­
tion should be passed on to general
membership.

The following delegates representing
our member clubs, and the coordinators
representing individual states made up the
board:

3rd Annual National A. F.A. Convention

ANNUAL DELEGATE'S MEETING
SCOTTSDALE, ARIZONA

SEPTEMBER 16, 1977

Connecticu t
Illinois
Massachusetts
New Jersey
Ohio

STATE COORDINATORS
STATE COORDINATORS

President, Lee Horton (left) was presented a special award, including champagne, for
the excelle.nt leadership he provided AFA throughout his first year term. John Moseley
(right) presented the A wards with Steve Clause (center) assisting.



the door for an appeal by A.F A. if it
so chooses.

Mr. Morin stressed the fact that one of
the most positive results of our hearings
and court decisions was the extremely
good exposure we received with the news
media, the courts, and especially the com­
passion of the general public.

WASHINGTON LIAISON REPORT

Continuing the legal stand was our
Washington liaison, Cliff Witt. Cliffs
report was so well done and easy to read,
I have included the complete report.

"This past year has been one of becom­
ing recognized in Washington, D.C. as a
viable special interest, consumer group.
A year ago, while govemment agencies
were aware of our existence, little was
known of our size, level of organization,
activities or interests. We were of little
consequence in the larger scheme of
things. In addition there was a pervasive
attitude that all exotic bird and animal
imports were inherently cruel and damag­
ing to the ecosystems of the world. Main­
taining anything in cages was inhumane
and posed dangers to other 'animals and
humans in the form of physical harm or
disease.

Politicians and bureaucrats trying to

take advantage of this attitude to gain
recognition for doing something (any­
thing!) by proposing restrictive regula­
tions were quite surprised when they met
stiff resistance put up by AFA and other
groups.
1. Early in the year an attempt was made
by ZOOACT to bring together the various
"animal-user" groups (Zoos, Circuses,
performing animal exhibitors, marine life
exhibitors, bird breeders, etc.) under one
roof to discuss policy to confront the
barrage of legislation and regulations
being drawn up for 1977 which would
affect us all. The AFA was included in
this group. Thus far nothing concrete has
come from the decisions made at that
meeting.

2. The single most important event
which enhanced our p0sition in Wash­
ington, D.C. was our aggressive stance on
the Newcastle issue. Overnight we became,
in the eyes of the government, a force to
be reckoned with. They were surprised at
the information we had, frustrated that
we could stop the depopulation by
simply contacting our members, very dis­
pleased with our law suit, irritated by the
letters we wrote, and generally shocked
by the reality that there is a large, well­
organized group of bird breeders and
dealers who will not tolerate having their
basic rights pushed aside.

Our actions were also being watched
(with some nervousness) by the other
animal user organizations like PIJAC,
AAZPA, and ZOOACT. We were, how­
ever, the only group to take positive
action at the time and gained enormous
respect (Respect, not necessarily open
admiration).

Our actions were being watched by
other government agencies also, like
USDI.

There are many important spin-offs
from our Newcastle action.

a) The Dept. of Agriculture has come
to recognize the aviculturist or "Pet Bird
Industry" as important in American
society and business and has so stated in
various public meetings.

b) USDA not only is willing to work
with us on problems, but is eager to
work with us.

c) The U.S. Dept. of the Interior has
become more hesitant about issuing regu­
lations restricting the maintenance of
birds in captivity - but beware, this will
not last.

d) We now have the respect of other
organizations as a force that can produce
money and politictU pressure.

e) Congressmen and Senators are
aware of our existence now.

f) Dick Baer has given USDA, and
therefore, indirectly, other agencies, or­
ganizations and government officials, a
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BREEDERS! Do you want year round health and performance for
your p~ize winners? Do you insist on a specially formulated
COMPLETE bird diet, university tested? Do you ask for all of
this and CONSISTENT Quality? Why not use the two top winners,
Petamine and Budgimine. Now available at your dealers' in
ECONOMY sizes 5, 10 and 25 lb. pkgs. Or write Kelloggs for
the supplier nearest you.

LOFT-KELLOGG CO., :INC.
322 E. Florida St. Milwaukee, Wis. 53201 (414) 276-0373
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(916) 527-6465

Swans are my only business.

•
PAIRS OR SINGLES

Accu rately Sexed, Correctly Pin ioned

Mute Swans. Australian Blacks
Black-Necked. Trumpeters

•PAIRS START AT $295.00

Aluminum
Leg Bands

PROMPT SERVICE. HIGH QUALITY

ORDER 1978 BANDS
Coded Parakeet Closed Bands.

Regular Initial Type Bands, not coded,
in choice of colors, open or closed.
Plastic Family Identification Bands
for keets or canary, choice of colors.
Leg Band Cutters. Bird Claw Scissors.

SEND SELF·ADDRESSED STAMPED
ENVELOPE FOR COMPLETE PRICE LIST.

RED BIRD
PRODUCTS, INC.

2786 Fruitridge Road
P.O. Box 20004 (Dept. A.F.A.)

Sacramento, CA. 95820

QUAIL FOR SALE

Cliff Witt (left), and Ruth Hanessian received Bronze A vy Awards for their outstand­
ing and untiring work in legislative activities. Both are from the Washington D.C. area.
Steve Clause (right) tended to presentation duties.

Sylvia Cannon, Wickenburg, Arizona, provided an extremely unusual fantasy display
of hand decorated eggs.

NOTICE
BIRDS IN CAPTIVITY SYMPOSIUM

Normal Buttons $6.00 pair
Silver Buttons $12.00 pair
Harlequins $25.00 pair

8051 968-4024
DOUGAL HOUSE
269 Orange Ave.

Goleta, CA. 93017
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The I st International Birds in Captivity Sympos­
ium will be held in Seattle, Washington from March
8, 1978 through March 12, 1978. Sessions will deal
with husbandry, nutrition, medicine, sexing tech­
niques, behavior, reproduction and ornithological
studies done in the wild. A panel discussion will be
held after each topic session and there will be a
special panel on conservation. All presented papers
will be published after completion of the Symposium.
For more information please write:

IECF
Jan R. van Oosten,

Chairman
1008 James St.

Seattle, WA 98104



Breedersof Cockatiels, Lovebirds, and Zebra Finches

a professional record by world renowned trainers and authors:
Henry J. Bates and Robert Busenbark

BIRDS
OF ALL I{INDS

h" and d.everyt mg you nee In
bird supplies

• WE SHIP BIRDS.
Send stamped, self-addressed envelope for prices.

Talking Bird Training
Record - with
accompanying booklet
giving detailed instructions
about how to gain a birds
confidence, and pitfalls
to avoid.

Training talking birds is easy with this record! One side of the record tells all the
tricks to training your bird. The other side is simple phrases repeated.

(714) 443-8315
12995 Old Barona Road. Lakeside, California 92040

(near San Diego)

ORDER YOUR COPY NOW FROM
PALOS VERDES BIRD FARM INC.

P.O. Box 1305, Torrance, CA. 90505
DISTRIBUTOR AND WHOLESALE INQUIRIES INVITED

Retail store - 4146 West Pacific Coast Hwy, Torrance, CA. 90505
(across the street from Samba's)

$7.95
post paid (California residents add 6% sales tax)

Many birds learn to speak but only a relatively few do really well because of lack of
persistance on the part of the trainer. This record can be used with all birds that have
the ability to mimic the human voice (Mynahs, Budgerigars (also called Budgie or
Parakeet), Cockatiels, Halfmoon Conures, many species of Amazon Parrots, African
Gray Parrots, Macaws, and various Cockatoos).

Hours:
9 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Closed Mon.

--...-.

----'~/7
'1RAIN YOUR BIRD IN STEREO"

Cliff Witt
5615 Nevada Ave. N.W.
WashingtQn, D.C. 20015

(202) 686-D658

new definition of the "aviculturist"
which was badly needed and which is re­
shaping the government's outlook and
thinking about people who keep birds - a
suburban and urban phenomenon worth
serious consideration.
3. Other legislative activity has been sur­
prisingly little thus far in 1977. The Injur­
ious Wildlife Proposal remains just a pro­
posal. The various Bills were expected to
come to hearings in Congressional com­
mittees and subcommittees are currently
dormant. This is worrisome because it
gives one the feeling that Interior and the
environmentalists groups are preparing
something big. In addition Carter issued
an Executive Order in July to restrict the
import of all exotic species. We are still
waiting for the action on this.

We are currently riding the crest of a
wave in Washington. It is imperative,
however, that we work diligently and
constructively with USDA in any way we
can. It is our best opportunity to main­
tain and build credibility with the govern­
ment. We must make dramatic efforts to
stop the smuggling. On this one point
alone our enemies can destroy us. Even
if few smugglers are arrested, our efforts
will be recorded in high places while the
continuing pressure on the smugglers will
at least slow them down and force some
of them out of business.

THE FUTURE: Remember, the U.S.
Dept. of Agriculture is not our enemy.
A lot of good will come from a solid
working relationship with USDA. The
enemy is the U.S. Dept. of the Interior.
We can expect USDI to make a great
effort to end imports and deny posses­
sion of birds to all but those who can
meet outrageous requirements. This will
take the form of:

a) Legislation promoted by USDI.
b) Legislation promoted by environ­

mentalist groups with large monetary
resources.

c) Regulations issued by USDI.
d) Regulations issued by the U.S. Pub­

lic Health Service.
At the moment, the AFA projects a

strong image in the Nation's Capital.
We must do whatever is necessary to
maintain that image. We must continue
to be aggressive and ever-present. To do
this we must know what is going on and
everyone can help. If you read about
something or hear about something we
should check out in Washington, please
contact one of the following people,
even if you don't think it's important."
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1974, when the Watchbird was only an
eight page newspaper, to March 1976,
when it had grown to a thirty page
magazine with a color cover. By Janu­
ary 1977, we were producing a forty
page magazine with color covers as well
as inside color pictures. With the tremen­
dous growth, the Watchbird Staff has
found it necessary to reorganize and re­
vamp the publications department. The
nine following steps have been taken
since Jan uary 1977:
1. Contacted Publications Guide for rate,
data, status comparison.
2. Contacted major specialty magazineS
for rate and data comparison.
3. Hired professional help to revise our
rate and data cards and to design ad
contracts.
4. Consulted with an editor of four
specialty magazines for professional
advise and counsel regarding production
and growth of "Watchbird".

Ms. Ruth Hanessian
17700 Stoneridge Dr.

Gaithersburg, Md. 20760
(301) 926-2838

EDUCATIONAL REPORT

The Educational Committee with co­
chair persons Steve and Sharon Clause
had prepared an excellent slide program
for the board, with narration and music
on the Newcastle outbreak. Two slides
were projected simultaneously, one of
beautiful healthy birds of many species
and the other of the U.S.D.A. depopu­
lating aviaries. After the viewing of this
very emotional show the board members
praised the committee on its excellent
work.

The Educational Committee also
reported that an information survey had
been sent to the member clubs and the
results indicated that member clubs were
interested in slide/tape programs dealing
with all aviculture subjects which would
be used as programs at their meetings.
With this in mind, the Newcastle pro­
gram was prepared for viewing at the con­
vention. This is currently available to
member clubs. Also, all lectures given at
the convention were taped and future
programs will be available on the various
subjects. Pamphlets will also be produced
on various aviculture topics. Subjects will
include, "How To Stimulate Growth In
Your Clubs", "Educational Resources
Available In Your Community For Use
By Member Clubs", etc.

Additional slide/tape programs now
available are "Australian Finches" and
"The African Love Bird".

WATCHBIRD REPORT

The Annual Watchbird report was
given by Editor Sheldon Dingle. This
report showed our growth from August

Guest speaker, A I Valenzuela, Phoenix,
Arizona, put some 'pasazz' into his lec­
ture on the use of setting hens as foster.
parents.

Recognize anybody? The convention lectures drew large attentive audiences.
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to Order
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S. EI Monte, Ca. 91733

RAYNOR A. FARMER
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BOURKE PARRAKEETS
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RALPH V. SMITH
616 So. Fifth St Montebello, CA. 90640

(213) 728·2263

BIRD NETS
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18" Hardwood Handle
Wire Hoop 11"Diameter
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5. Added two associate editors to the
staff.
6. Added three advertising representa­
tives including two on the east coast.

7. Measured the percentage of ad space in
comparable magazines. Their average is
80%. Ours is 40-50%.
8. Measured percentage of subscription
renewals and found that the renewal
notice system was not adequate.
9. Computerized Watchbird mailing list
and programmed automatic renewal
notices for a higher renewal percentage.

GAIL WORTH

CATERING TO THE BREEDER

WE HAVE A USDA APPROVED QUARANTINE STATION

20223 Saticoy St., Canoga Park, CA. 91306

CALL (213) 341-1522 OR (213)882 - 7130

(213) 541-11802808 Oregon Court, Unit L8
Torrance, CA 90503

By appointment only

DEALER INQUIRY INVITED
Call or write for price list

BUY· SELL • SHIP
BIRDS OF ALL KINDS

Specializing
in

Finches and Australian Hookbills

Tues-Sat. 10 to 5: 30
Sun: 1 to 5 pm

(213) 328-6285

Our U.S.D.A. approved quarantine station realizes that the future of
aviculture lies not in importing but in domestic breeding. We will do our
best to provide true pairs of healthy birds to serious breeders. Our birds
are treated for internal and external parasites and are guaranteed to be
free of disease. We can surgically sex any bird in order to guarantee true
pairs. A private vete"rinarian individually checks all birds before they are
shipped.

Mr. Dingle then listed the present pro­
duction problems and the need for a larg­
er backlog of pictures and articles, a
central location for phones, files, reserach
library, etc., and a secretary or typist.

As for the future, Editor Dingle stated
that the format of the Watchbird would
remain basically unchanged. However,
special theme issues will be added with
articles covering preparation of birds
for nesting, what to do during the winter
months, birds in literature and art, an all
parrot issue, an all finch issue, an all dove
and pigeon issue, and others.

In future issues, new columns to be
initiatea include: new products, A.F.A.
news-activities, meeiings, etc., and A.F.A.
personality profiles.

He also stated the possibility of a
future newspaper publication on a bi­
weekly or a weekly basis to handle club
news, show dates, classified ads, and
other time related news.

Then following was a report by myself
on the need of an improved distribution
program for the Watchbird as well as
A.F .A. membership. Possibilities discus­
sed included using professionals and the
need for a greater effort in placing posters
and brochures in retail outlets, etc.

The Membership report showed an
increase of 150% in individual member­
ships during the past fiscal year and an
increase of 250% in member clubs during
the same period.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

NEW BUSINESS

New business centered on the need for
a central office and of having area meet­
ings in different sections of the country.

In all, the annual meeting was very
productive and as president again, I wish
to thank all the Committees for their
great efforts and obvious progress during
the past fiscal year. With continued
effort this year will bring even greater
progress for A.F .A.•
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